
INTRODUCTORY NOTE TO THE FIFTH ISSUE 

 

Dear colleagues and friends! We are glad to present you the fifth issue of the 

scientific and practical journal "Hypothesis". Our journal is positioned as a 

communication “platform” where young scientists and specialists get the 

opportunity to share the results of their scientific research, as well as receive 

feedback from the scientific community. We are accepting for publication the 

articles on various sciences: from computer science to linguistics. 

The major topic of our fifth issue the development of the Russian-Chinese 

relations. The relationship between the member countries of the Eurasian Economic 

Union and the People's Republic of China, as well as the prospects for these 

relationships, are considered in the current issue. Author of the papers are the 

participants of the VIII Forum of leading economists of Russia and China "Russian 

and Chinese Economics: Interregional Cooperation" organized by St. Petersburg 

State University of Economics and Renmin University of China. 

It is not just an accident that relations between the Russian Federation and 

China are in the spotlight. Modern challenges on the way of social and economic 

development of the Russian Federation and China require new innovative solutions. 

The articles of the fifth issue focus on the search of these solutions and approach. 

The following discussion in the scientific community will allow to concretize them 

in practice, in order to strengthen the socio-economic development in the Russian 

Federation and China. 

Best regards, 

Chief Editor 

Alexander Karlik 

Doctor of Economics, professor, 

Honored Scientist of the Russian Federation 

 


